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UNIVERSITY OF SUSSEX
Minutes of the Equality and Diversity Forum 
Date:

Tuesday 20 May 2008
Time:

2.30pm
Venue:
Medical School Room 1.08-1.09
Chair: Joanne Wright (PVC Education)
Staff representatives: 
Sara Candler (Widening Participation Coordinator)

Karen Long (Senior Women’s Action Learning Set)

Brenda Giddey (Head of Learning Support, Student Support Unit)

Nic McKay (Director of Student Support, HUMS)

Richard Price (Staff Welfare Officer)
Owen Richards (Academic Registrar)

Jackie Rymell (Assistant Director of HR – Deputy Chair)

Abi Salmon (Diversity and Equality Co-ordinator – Secretary)
Student representatives:

Luqma Onikosi (Acting BME Officer)
Trade Union representatives

Rob French (UCU)

Jim Guild (UCU)

Jo Hext (UNISON)

Godfrey Nicholas (UNISON)

Jeanette Rotchelle (UNITE)
USSU representative: 

Steve Eagle (Student Advice Centre Manager)

Timmy Konar (Welfare)
1.
Introductions

The Chair introduced new members Abi Salmon, Steve Eagle and Nic McKay to the Forum.

2.
Apologies for absence
Paula Bartle (UNITE)

Barbara Einhorn
Kerith Harris (UCU) – represented by Jim Guild 

Pat Drake – represented by Karen Long
Maureen Winder (UNISON)

Beth Hellen (Student LGBT Officer)

Starred Items

Jim Guild asked for Agenda Item 8 to be un-starred for discussion
3. 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 11 March 2008 (EDF/08/1/M)
These were approved as an accurate record.

4.
Matters arising

4.1 Terms of reference

The Forum noted that Steve Eagle, Student Advice Centre Manager, had been added to the membership of the Forum.

Re the quoracy of the Equality and Diversity Committee, JR had sought confirmation from the Secretariat which had confirmed that the standing orders of Senate apply.  These specify that to be quorate a committee must have a third of its membership present.  For the Equality and Diversity Committee, this means three members.



4.2 Organisational structure for Equality and Diversity

JR had included the comments made by the Forum to add more detail to the structure chart in the report to the Equality and Diversity Committee (EDF/08/2/5).
ACTION: JR to draft expanded flow chart for next E & D Forum

4.3. Review of Race Equality Policy and Action Plan

Race Equality group met on 21 April (6 members) with Diversity Consultant, Ann Allcock.  Draft policy now written and will be posted along with key questions on the web pages for consultation week commencing 2 June.  Feedback will be collated and amendments made where appropriate.  An interim report has been made to the Equality and Diversity Committee (EDF/08/2/5).
ACTION: AS to notify forum members when posted.


4.4 Membership of Forum

It was noted that Nic Mackay had been invited to join the Forum as a Director of Student Support.

4.5 Introductory paper for October meeting of the E & D Committee of Council
The Women in Leadership report would be submitted to the next meeting of the Forum, with some updated statistics.
ACTION: AS to pull together gender statistics and review WiL report for next meeting

5. 
Student Equality Data (EDF/08/2/1)
Owen Richards explained that the University collected extensive student equality data which was reviewed by various committees.  The challenge for the Forum was to decide which student data the University should focus its attention on.  He made the following general observations about the data:
(i)
Gender
Undergraduate gender split – females are in majority on both full time courses (57%) and part-time courses (72%), but this is not unique in the UK and can be attributed to the subject balance at US.

Postgraduate gender split – females are in the majority in both full time (53%) and part-time (55%) mode.

OR commented that females are underrepresented in specific equality groups, mainly young, Afro-Caribbean students.
(ii)
Age

Undergraduate mature students – US has reputation of high number of mature students in comparison with others (23% of students on full-time undergraduate courses).  NOTE: ELQs - students no longer receive funding for 2nd undergraduate degree (career change, etc) – should expect to see a fall in numbers of mature undergraduate students as a result of this.  There are currently about 350 students at Sussex in the ELQ category (mainly in CCE and mainly female).
(iii)
Ethnicity

Undergraduate ethnicity – 14% BME which includes UK and overseas students

(iv)
Disability

Undergraduate disability – 7.3% of undergraduates have declared a disability, and 6.1% are in receipt of Disabled Students Allowance.  This is significantly higher than the HEFCE benchmark of 3.9%.
The postgraduate student withdrawal data showed that overall withdrawals of students with a disability were comparable to those of non-disabled students, however, there were two areas of possible concern from the 2007 data – mental health difficulties and multiple disabilities.   

(v)
Socio-economic group

This data was only collected for full-time undergraduate students and showed that 22.4% of these students are from the lower socio-economic groups.  This is marginally above the HEFCE benchmark of 22% (although the 2007 percentage looks to be dropping).

OR explained that the data was mainly simple statistics, but added that regression analysis would be produced for 08/09 cycle.

ACTION: JW requested that future data should be presented to enable the identification of trends as opposed to snapshots.

ACTION: AS to invite a representative from Residential Services to the next meeting to present data about cultural diversity issues and accommodation.
ACTION: AS to create a stats pack with diversity information

OR informed the Forum that the student data had identified a potential issue in relation to the fairness of the admissions policy in relation to postgraduates – proportionately fewer offers having been made to non-white students.  This may be due to educational institution bias.  Now a major area of focus this year.

6. 
Staff Equality Data (EDF/08/2/2)
Jackie Rymell explained that the staff data provided was basic, and that HR would be expanding on this now that the new Equality and Diversity Coordinator (AS) was in post.    She ran through the staff equality data with the following general observations:

The number of staff who have not declared whether or not they have a disability is high, giving rise to a high number of ‘unknown’ values.  Of those who have declared a disability, the highest proportion have declared themselves as dyslexic (27.2%).
ACTION: AS to draft a communication about the importance of monitoring disability and the support available for disabled staff. 

ACTION: AS to review what services are available to help staff with dyslexia and communicate this to all staff.
Commenting on ethnicity, the total BME staff representation (8.9%) was significantly above the regional norm of 3%, however, BME representation was comparatively low in specific groups, namely Professional Management (3%). 

The gender data showed that we have slightly more female staff (just over 52%) than male staff (47%), although the spread is not even across staff groups.  Only 38% of academic staff and 37% of technical staff, are female.

The Forum was asked what additional staff data it would be helpful to review.  It asked to see staff data differentiated by:

· Grade

· Applications for promotion and discretionary pay awards

· Career progression

· Management responsibility e.g HoD.
ACTION:  AS to provide expanded staff data to a subsequent Forum.

Discussion about the suspension of exit questionnaires.  The University’s lawyers had recommended that we suspend these due to new government legislation.
ACTION: JR to investigate reason for suspension

ACTION: AS to compile breakdown of grievance cases, appeals and complaints by the equality strands for next meeting
7. 
Race Equality Policy Working Group (EDF/08/2/3)
This had already been covered under matters arising – 4.3 (see above).

8. 
Gender Equality Scheme – annual report (EDF/08/2/4)
Jim Guild stated that the following paragraphs of the report should be brought for consultation to the University’s negotiating committees: 2.2; 4.1; 6.1; 9.1 and 11.2.
JR explained that this was a factual annual report of the University’s gender equality scheme.  It was required under our statutory gender equality duties.  She confirmed that the trade unions had been and would continue to be consulted over any changes to HR policies arising from our responsibilities in terms of gender equality.

ACTION: AS to look at appointment levels (which level are women recruited at) and composition of recruitment panels.

9.
E & D Forum report to the Equality and Diversity Committee of Council (
EDF/08/2/5)

This report from the Forum on 11 March 2008 was noted.

10. 
Date of Next Meeting
Tuesday 9th December 14:00 – 17:00 (room to be confirmed)
Abi Salmon

Equality and Diversity Coordinator

June 2008

